
PLANNING POLICY 
 
Local Plan Core Policy 4 (CP4) - Affordable Housing on Exception Sites to Meet Local 
Needs 
 
In order to maximise affordable housing provision to meet identified affordable 
housing needs the Local Planning Authority will exceptionally grant permission or 
allocate sites for the provision of affordable housing to meet the specific local needs 
of particular settlements, on land where housing development would not normally be 
permitted, and in addition to general housing provision in Policy CP1.  
 
This will include meeting community aspirations identified through a Neighbourhood 
Plan to provide affordable housing where this is consistent with other policies in this 
Local Plan.  
 
Development will only be permitted where: 
_ the proposal is suitable in terms of its location, size and tenure to meet an identified 
local housing need that cannot be met within the policies applying to the settlement 
to which that need relates;  
 
_ the scheme is of a design and character appropriate to its location and avoids harm 
to the character of the area or to other planning objectives, taking account of the 
policy objective to maximise affordable housing provision; 
_ the affordable housing is secured to meet long-term affordable 
housing needs, and will remain available in perpetuity (subject to 
any legislative requirements); 
 
Subject to the needs of the local community the affordable homes should be for rent 
(with rent levels being determined by reference to local incomes of those in priority 
housing need). In exceptional circumstances a modest element of other tenures may 
be allowed on the most suitable identified sites in order to enable a development to 
proceed, providing no less than 70% of the homes proposed meet priority local 
affordable housing needs. 
 
In these circumstances the applicant should demonstrate that the proposal has 
community support and that alternative forms of housing are required due to the 
economics of provision. The quantity, tenure and type of that housing should be 
limited to that which allows the affordable housing development to proceed. 
 


